
 
 

 
U.S. Department of Justice 

Civil Rights Division 
 
Disability Rights Section – 4CON 
950 Pennsylvania Ave, NW 
Washington, DC  20530 
 
For hand delivery/ overnight mail  
Disability Rights Section 
150 M St., NW 
Washington, DC  20002 

September 27, 2023 

Jarret S. Cummings 
Senior Advisor, Policy and Government Relations 
EDUCAUSE 
4845 Pearl East Circle 
Suite 118 
PMB 43761 
Boulder, CO 80301-6112 

Dear Mr. Cummings,  

Thank you for your comment dated September 8, 2023, regarding the Department of Justice’s 
Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM) entitled “Nondiscrimination on the Basis of Disability; 
Accessibility of Web Information and Services of State and Local Government Entities.”  In 
your comment, you request that the Department extend the 60-day comment period for this 
NPRM by 90 days.   

The Department has considered your request and believes that the existing 60-day comment 
period is appropriate and provides members of the public a meaningful opportunity to respond to 
the Department’s proposal.  The Department is therefore denying your request for an extension 
of the comment period.  The comment period for this NPRM is currently set to close on October 
3, 2023.  We look forward to reviewing any further comment that your organization submits. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Rebecca Bond 
Rebecca Bond 
Chief 
Disability Rights Section 
Civil Rights Division 
Department of Justice 


